
 EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT 
 OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET 
 WASHINGTON,  D .C.  20503  

 
 

January 14, 2022 
 

Aaron Siri and Gabrielle Palmer 
Siri & Glimstad, LLP 
 
Sent via email: foia@sirillp.com; gpalmer@sirillp.com 
 
Dear Mr. Siri:   
 
 This letter is in response to the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request submitted to 
the Office of Management and Budget (OMB) on behalf of your client, the Informed Consent 
Action Network (ICAN).  OMB assigned this FOIA request tracking number 2021-420. 
 
 Pursuant to our email exchange on November 4, 2021 about the scope of your FOIA 
request, OMB is making its first rolling production.  Specifically, OMB has reviewed 300 
potentially responsive records and identified 34 responsive documents, of which OMB is 
releasing 19 documents with redactions.  These 19 documents include redactions made 
pursuant to FOIA Exemption 6, U.S.C. § 552(b)(6).  Exemption 6 protects against disclosure of 
information that would constitute a clearly unwarranted invasion of personal privacy such as 
email addresses and telephone numbers.  As for the remaining 15 documents, OMB is 
withholding these documents in full because they consist of duplicates. 
   
 OMB will continue to review documents in this matter and intends to respond with its 
next production on or before February 14, 2022. 
 
       Sincerely, 
 
 
 
        
       Dionne Hardy 
       FOIA Officer 


